Chief Procurement Office

Bill Grunloh, Department of Transportation - Construction

EMERGENCY PROCUREMENT EXTENSION HEARING DISPOSITION

Requesting Agency: lllinois Department of Transportation - Construction

Office/Division : Office of Highways — Project Implementation — District 2

Hearing Date and Time: November 7, 2017 at 9:30 a.m. CST

Hearing Location: 2300 South Dirksen Parkway — Room 200

Contract Number: EA18-02

The Chief Procurement Office posted to the Procurement Transportation Bulletin a description
of the State’s need, the justification for emergency extension, and information regarding a public
hearing. Notice of the hearing was posted to the Transportation Procurement Bulletin at least
fourteen (14) days in advance of the hearing.

The public hearing on November 7, 2017 at 9:30 a.m. was conducted for the purpose of hearing
testimony and comments regarding the emergency.

After a complete review of the circumstances relating to the need for extending the existing
emergency contract, CPO approval is given to extend for a period not to exceed 90 days. The
reason for the increase in time is due to extensive flooding in the area, which caused a delay
with utilities and material availability in the area in order to finish by the November 12, 2017
deadline. There were no objections from the Procurement Policy Board or the public.
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